## MINUTES OF CBRC REGULAR MEETING, March 16, 2012

(Severna Park Community Center, Severna Park, MD)

Attendees – 23 Voting Members- 22 Quorum Required – 21

Vice President Cliff Haley opened the meeting at 7:30PM by acknowledging a visitor, member Mike Theisen's daughter.

No Associate member vote was necessary this month.

The CBRC Board of Governors did not meet this month.

# Discussion of the April Field Cleanup scheduled for Saturday, April 21.

Cliff informed the membership that the field will be rolled on the cleanup day. The cost will be \$300. Donations of \$225 have been pledged.

Motion by Rick Crow to have the remaining amount paid from the club account. Passed Several trucks will be necessary to remove refuse to the county landfill. Steve Barnett offered his truck. Butch Fifer offered his trailer. Steve White will assist.

Two (2) new Flight Stands have been installed. A third stand donated by Jan Stepanek will be installed on Sunday, March 18.

Bring a model to fly on the cleanup day after work is completed. The club will provide hot dogs, hamburgers, and beverages.

Cliff reminded everyone of an upcoming swap meet;

Prince George's Radio Control Club Swap Meet/Pancake Breakfast, April 14, 2012, https://www.pgrcclub.com/Events.htm

## **Treasurer's Report:**

Assets - \$11333

CBRC, Inc. Maryland Taxes have been filed in order to keep the club incorporation status intact. The DNR field lease payment for 2012 has been made.

The annual supplemental insurance premium has been paid.

#### **Secretary's Report:**

Regular – 31, Senior – 43, Life – 8, Military – 1, Family – 8, Associate – 4, Total - 95 The AMA Club Charter and insurance has been renewed.

#### **Annual Safety Presentation:**

Safety Officer, Rick Crow, briefed the members on an incident which could have had grave consequences to the club's field. An aircraft on its maiden flight takeoff commenced an uncontrollable left turn toward the Indian Creek School. The gas engine was killed before the plane impacted in the school parking lot very close to a building. Fortunately it was a weekend day with the school closed. Rick advised that thorough aircraft setup and equipment checkout must be completed before a maiden flight is commenced.

Steve Barnett reviewed a Spring preflight checklist that should be conducted after a winter layup. Don Caputo covered items specific to electric aircraft.

Ray Stinchcomb mentioned inspection of all servo arm screws and a review of the database for each aircraft in computer transmitters.

Chuck Alamo polled the members concerning having a future presentation by a doctor who recently returned from the Green Zone in Iraq. The presentation will be scheduled.

Rick Crow will be moving in the near future; therefore, Roger Edwards has volunteered to again maintain the club web site.

#### Break.

Dave Gould gave a PowerPoint presentation of the pictures he had received of member's early models. The presentation is attached.

# **Show and Tell:**

Steve Barnett presented his soon to be maidened plans-built aircraft.

Dave Gould showed his 1968 control line kit-built Japanese model. It was recently flown at the field. A video of the flight is here, http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f9LmgR1UJDo Butch Fifer discussed his electric profile P-51 model by TechOne at NitroPlanes available for \$79, all-inclusive expect for a receiver and battery.

# **50/50 Raffle**;

Dennis Jones donated his winnings to the club.

Meeting Adjourned

Dave Gould CBRC Secretary